## Signing Ceremony Concerning Japanese Government Contribution to Restoration of Lake Uromiyeh

The signing ceremony of the Project Document concerning the Japanese Government contribution to restoration of Lake Uromiyeh was held at the headquarters of Department of Environment (DOE) in Tehran on March 18, 2015.

Due to the critical situation of Lake Uromiyeh, and based on results of the summit meetings between Japan and Iran, the Japanese Government has decided to donate 1 million dollars to the UNDP project on the restoration of Lake Uromiyeh. H.E. Dr. Ebtakar, Vice President and Head of DOE and Mr. Lewis, UNDP Resident Representative in Iran signed the Project Document.

The Japanese Government has been supporting the Iranian Government in environmental fields, such as conservation of Anzali wetlands, through JICA and will further cooperate with Iran in this field.

H. E. Ambassador Haneda took part in the signing ceremony and delivered a speech.





Ambassador Haneda delivering speech

Signing Ceremony